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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) of the Organization of American States and has the honor to refer to document CP/CAJP-2541/07, “Draft Agenda:  Special Meeting of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs on Topics of Current Interest in International Humanitarian Law.”

Attached hereto are the comments of the Mexican delegation, which are intended to complement the draft agenda circulated and to ensure full compliance with the mandate established in resolution AG/RES. 2293 (XXXVII-O/07).

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs of the Organization of American States the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C.

November 7, 2007

The Chair
Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs

Organization of American States 

COMMENTS BY THE MEXICAN DELEGATION ON THE DRAFT AGENDA FOR THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE CAJP ON TOPICS OF CURRENT INTEREST

IN INTERNATIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW

In regard to the draft agenda for the special meeting, the delegation of Mexico wishes to offer the following comments:

· Under the mandate issued in resolution AG/RES. 2293 (XXXVII-O/07) of the OAS General Assembly, a specific amount of time is to be included for the high-level dialogue segment.  The purpose is to allow permanent representatives to express and share opinions on progress and challenges in IHL at the regional and universal levels, as a preamble to the technical discussions.
· In general terms, the topics presented by the Chair in the draft agenda may be of interest to the members of the Organization.  However, Mexico suggests that, with the exception of the informational topics of internal violence and families of missing persons, support be given to retaining the topics proposed on the draft agenda. Mexico also suggests that, to the extent possible, participation by members be encouraged.
· Mexico believes the operations of the ICRC in the Americas should be addressed not as a topic of current interest but as an informational item.
· Mexico suggests including the topic “The use of private security firms in armed conflicts” as an IHL topic of current interest.  It has been observed that, in some armed conflicts now under way, private companies are being given roles traditionally assigned to the Armed Forces.
Procedure for the special meeting:

The delegation of Mexico believes that the abovementioned topics should be introduced by experts invited by the states or the ICRC, with panels of no more than two persons, and that the emphasis should be on dialogue among participants.  The aim would be to cover all of the agenda in the time allowed for the special meeting.
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